
MINUTES OF THE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

FOR 
THE ISLAND AT SPRINGS RANCH 

August 9, 2016 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Mike Knaub at 8:00 a.m. at 6659 Showhorse Court. Other Board 
members present were Greg Broeckelman, Bob Gadd, Clare Sumner and Leo Anderson.  Mr. Mike McCraley 
was present.  Mr. McWilliams and Daryl Grantz were present to discuss roofing and siding damage from the 
recent hail storm. 
 
HOMEOWNERS FORUM 
 
1. Mike McCraley (6670 Showhorse) was present to discuss moisture leaking into his basement. 

a. JTB dug up the drains in the yard and provided pictures. 
b. Solution using a sump pump in the basement would be homeowners’ responsibility. 
c. It was decided to request a price quote for JTB to improve the drainage in the yard (Greg/Leo; 5/0). 

 
 
ARCHITECTURAL REQUESTS 
 
1. Linda and Eric Knight (4125 Golf Club) request for a 2nd Dish antenna was approved. (Clare/Greg; 5/0) 
2. Frank and Fran Henderson (4110 Greens Drive) request to install a retractible awning over their back deck 

was approved. (Bob/Clare; 5/0) 
3. Bob and Linda Morgan (4260 Greens) request a new deck (Bob/Clare; 5/0) 
 
APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES 
 
1. Minutes of the July 7, 2016 Board of Directors meeting were approved. (Bob/Clare; 5/0). 
2. Minutes will be posted on theislandatspringsranchhoa.com web site. 
 
APPROVAL OF FINANCE REPORT 
 
1. The June/July 2016 treasurer’s report was approved as presented (Leo/Clare; 5/0).  There was brief 

discussion of a variance in the landscaping budget.  Over budget on water and landscaping but still under 
overall budget. 

 
MANAGER’S REPORT 
 
1. We received notice that there will be an increase for trash removal.  The amount was not indicated.  Linnea 

will follow up. 
2. JTB provided a verbal estimate of $45 per house for gutter cleaning.  If insurance is covering, then we will 

get bids; otherwise we will clarify with JTB. 
3. Discussed driveway repair quote from A-1 Levelling.  Sidewalks are homeowner’s responsibility. Linnea will 

send a letter.  Further discussion deferred to next month. 
4. Voted to waive a late-fee for Rhonda Williams due to banking error. (Greg/Clare; 5/0) 
5. Linnea provided an updated hail damage list 

a. Insurance adjuster will compile and provide the final list. 
b. Discussed process for getting homeowner feedback after we get the adjuster’s final list. 
c. Decided to hold off on painting homes until adjuster looks at those houses.  Linnea will ask the 

adjuster to review those houses first.  We agreed we would plan to press ahead with painting if the 
adjuster had no concerns. 

d. Mike will meet with the adjuster tomorrow at his house. 
e. McWilliams has already patched damaged vents on the roof. 
f. Linnea has talked to City Glass and they don’t think they will be able to respond to us for at least 

two months.  They suggested using Window World. 



6. Linnea confirmed window damage is covered by the HOA policy and the HOA policy deductible is 2% of 
assessed property value. 

7. Linnea confirmed damaged gutters will also be covered if caused by the hail storm. 
8. Damage to lattice at Sharon Prysby’s should also be covered. 
9. Wayne Burke (4065 Golf Club) asked via email if his gutters were going to be replaced before painting.  At 

this point no gutters will be replaced until the insurance report is done. 
10. Linnea received email that the garage door at 4020 Golf Club Drive was damaged two months ago and has 

not been completely fixed.  Clare said he would discuss with the homeowner. 
11. Sharon Prysby asked if a tree behind her house, cut down in 2015, was going to be replanted.  The tree in 

question was not on Sharon Prysby’s property and there were no plans to replant it because the current 
owner did not want it replaced. 

 
LANDSCAPE UPDATE 
 
1. Mike asked about crab grass and Clare said Green Image would add it to a treatment they are doing in 

about two weeks.  They will only charge us the cost of chemicals ($500-$600).  We agreed to proceed with 
that. 

2. Clare discussed the standing water issue behind 4145 Greens drive.  The settings Clare agreed to with 
JTB had been reset to their default settings.  After discussion JTB the settings were changed back to the 
modified settings intended to reduce the water in that area.  In addition Clare now has access to adjust the 
settings himself.  Eventually we might need to have a second board member be able to control the settings. 

3. An additional tree was identified for removal but will be added to next year’s list. 
4. Discussed the option to add rain sensors to the controllers ($167/controller) because the current web 

based control system is using weather reports from Stetson hills.  Clare is looking at changing to a closer 
area so further discussion about the rain sensors was deferred. 

5. We discussed the pre-emergent weed spraying done this year.  It appears the spraying was done too late 
and didn’t cover all needed areas.  Clare said there was miscommunication with the vendor. 

 
OLD/NEW BUSINESS  
 
1. Mr. McWilliams discussed the following options and answered questions regarding the roofing before the 

board started the main part of the meeting. 
a. We discussed the possible replacement of roof vents with metal vents vs. the current plastic.  Mr. 

McWilliams said the metal vents would probably have suffered damage as well and would cost 
approximately twice what the plastic vents cost. 

b. We discussed the possible use of damage resistant shingles vs. the same shingles we have now. 
i. The current shingles are about $167/square vs about $239/square for the damage resistant. 
ii. Damage resistant probably would have been damaged by the recent storm. 

c. Labor will be tight because of the widespread damage and McWilliams still has the same crews 
they used for our last roofing. 

d. There are potential price increases if we delay until next year. 
2. After Mr. McWilliams left the board discussed whether we should go out for bids when we eventually 

proceed with any needed roofing.  Homeowners were very satisfied with McWilliams the last time we used 
them and McWilliams was very responsive to provide assistance with boarding up windows and patching 
damaged roof vents after the recent storm.  It was moved and approved to plan, subject to changing 
circumstances, on using McWilliams when we proceed to have the roofs fixed. (Greg/Leo; 5/0) 

3. Mike suggested that a $25 increase in dues would be necessary to keep up with increases next year. 
a. Landscaping, insurance, trash and other items are all going up. 
b. Briefly discussed budget projections. 
c. Voted to plan next year’s budget assuming a dues increase of $25. 
d. Bob will have draft budget for review at the next meeting. 
e. Clare will provide landscaping budget updates to Bob. 

 



 
ADJOURN: The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m. (Clare/Leo; 4/0).  The next meeting will be 13 September. 
 
 

Submitted by:  
 
Leo Anderson, Secretary; The Island HOA 
 

 
Approved:  ________________________ 
                              (date) 
 
 




